            


                  WEST VIRGINIA BAR FOUNDATION




      BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

                  FLAHERTY, SENSABAUGH AND BONASSO LAW OFFICE-CHARLESTON




    MARCH 7, 2013-12:00 NOON


       MINUTES


The meeting of the West Virginia Bar Foundation’s Board of Directors was called to order by President W. Tracey Weber, Jr., who was participating by telephone conference call, on March 7, 2013, at 12:00 Noon at the law offices of Flaherty, Sensabaugh and Bonasso in Charleston.


Secretary/Treasurer Steve White was in attendance. Participating by telephone conference call were Vice President Harry Hatfield,  Judge Michael Aloi, Tom Flaherty, Ken Gray, Ancil Ramey, Kathy Santa Barbara and David Webb. Bar Foundation Executive Director Tom Tinder was also in attendance. A guest at the meeting was the investment counselor, Jamie O’Connor, from Merrill Lynch.


The first item on the Agenda was a review of the Minutes of the previous Board of Directors meeting which had been held on December 6, 2012. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the Minutes of the meeting be approved as presented.


President Weber requested a report from Mr. O’Connor regarding the Bar Foundation’s Investment Fund. He stated that the Bar Foundation’s investment policy was being followed and that there was almost $520,000 in AAA rated bonds in the Fund. There had been a small reduction of approximately one half percentage point based upon the investment fee being paid and because of the recent run-up in stocks, which depressed the bond rates. He suggested that consideration be given to placing some percentage in mutual stock funds. After some questions were asked, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to request that the Investment Fund Committee meet with Mr. O’Connor and report back at the next Board meeting in June.


Secretary/Treasurer White gave the financial report for the time period of July 1, 2012 through February 28, 2013 of the current 2012-13 fiscal year. He reviewed the income and expense items and accounts with the overall financial condition being good at this point in the fiscal year. He mentioned that there was $58,454 in the administrative account, in addition to $519,000 in the Investment Fund After some discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the financial report. 

For the Report of the Strategic Planning Committee, President Weber informed the Board that U.S. District Court Judge Irene Keeley had stated that it was 99% certain that she would be able to be the honoree for the Third Annual Lunch and Laughs with a Legal Legend event which is set for September 13, 2013, at the Erickson Alumni Center in Morgantown. 

                He went on to say that the ALPS Lawyer Leadership Institute will be held on May 17-19, 2013, at the Stonewall Resort near Weston and that almost half of the 12 newer lawyer participant slots have been filled and that the speakers are set with one person still needing to confirm their presentation.
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President Weber then led a discussion regarding the 25th anniversary of the Bar Foundation which will occur on December 30, 2013. There were comments about a commemorative publication, a special event or some other activity. Finally, it was agreed that consideration should be given to expanding the Bar Foundation Fellows Annual Dinner in April, 2014, to include some type of 25th year celebration. 


President Weber requested a Grants Committee report and Mr. Tinder provided it in the absence of the Committee members. The Committee recommended that the $30,000 in the Grants line item be utilized with approximately $19,000 being set aside for the third year of funding the Bar Foundation Public Service Scholarship for a student at the WVU College of Law, $2,500 for the Liberty Day project that provides U.S. Constitutions and materials to high school students in the state, $5,000 for the The Law Works program on WV Public Television, no funds for the joint JD/MBA program for the WVU College of Business and Economics and the WVU College of Law or for the Logan County Child Advocacy Center with the remaining funds available for grantmaking during the June Board meeting. After some comments, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to accept the Committee’s recommendations and make the three grants of approximately $19,000, $2,500 and $5,000 at this time. 
The next item on the agenda was the report of the Nominating Committee. Vice President Hatfield presented the following nominations for persons to serve three year terms on the Board beginning in July, 2013 and as Officers for the 2013-14 fiscal year:

Barbara Allen-Charleston-Second Term


Chief Judge John Bailey-Wheeling-Second Term


Tom Flaherty-Charleston-Second Term


Ancil Ramey-Huntington-Second Term


Steve White-South Charleston-Second Term


President-Harry Hatfield-Madison


Vice President-Steve White-South Charleston


Secretary/Treasurer Ancil Ramey-Huntington

Then, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve these nominations.
Mr. Tinder gave his Executive Director’s report by stating that progress was being made on setting up a mentoring program with pilot sites where Federal Court Judges are located in the Northern District and then in the Southern District. This is a joint endeavor of the Bar Foundation’s Fellows and the American Bar Fellows. He said that there were 22 Bar Foundation Fellows set for the Annual Dinner on April 25 with one person declining, one person being carried over until 2014 and one person who had not responded yet. Finally, he thanked the Board members for approving the purchase of a new laptop computer and combination scanner/copy/printing machine. 


President Weber announced that the last meeting of the Board of Directors for this fiscal year would be held at 12:00 Noon at the Flaherty, Sensabaugh and Bonasso law offices in Charleston on June 6, 2013.          

 There being no further business to transact, the meeting was adjourned.
